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    Klondyke Building 

Cromac Avenue 

Belfast BT7 2JA 

Telephone: 02890 569235 

Email: Marine.InfoRequests@daera-ni.gov.uk 

 

Date: 20 December 2018 

   

Dear Sir/Madam 

  

UPDATE OF THE REGISTER OF EUROPEAN SITES FOR SKERRIES & CAUSEWAY, RED 

BAY AND THE MAIDENS SPECIAL AREAS OF CONSERVATION 

 

In accordance with Regulation 11(1) of The Conservation (Natural Habitats, etc.) Regulations 

(Northern Ireland) 1995 (as amended), notice is hereby given that the Department has updated 

the Register of European Sites to reflect the fact that Skerries & Causeway, Red Bay and The 

Maidens have been formally designated as Special Areas of Conservation.  This is the last stage 

in the designation process.  There have been minor amendments to the boundaries of the sites 

due to a re-mapping exercise.  The features for which the sites have been designated and their 

Conservation Objectives have not changed. 

 

I am writing to you because of your role as either: a Competent Authority; a Local Council; or a 

Crown Estate lease-holder, or land owner within one of these sites. 

 

I have enclosed a copy of the relevant Register entries for your information, in accordance with 

Regulation 11(2).  Please note that If you are a lease-holder or land owner only the entry for the 

site in your location is enclosed.  The Register is compiled and maintained under Regulation 10 of 



 

 

the same Regulations.  A copy of the Register is available in this office for inspection by the public 

during normal working hours, free of charge. 

 

Further information about these sites is available on the Joint Nature Conservation Committee’s 

website via the following links: 

 

 Latest SAC updates - http://jncc.defra.gov.uk/page-1488 

 Skerries & Causeway -  JNCC - Skerries & Causeway information 

 Red Bay - JNCC - Red Bay information 

 The Maidens - JNCC - The Maidens information 

 

The updated shapefiles are available from the Department - Marine.InfoRequests@daera-

ni.gov.uk 

 

You may also be interested to know that the Department of Agriculture, Environment and Rural 

Affairs Privacy Notice has been updated in line with the General Data Protection Regulation 

(GDPR) and is available to view online here: 

 

https://www.daera-ni.gov.uk/daera-privacy-statement 
 

If you require any further information please contact Marine Conservation and Reporting as 

detailed above. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Colin Armstrong 

MARINE CONSERVATION AND REPORTING 

MARINE & FISHERIES DIVISION 
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